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can include any work by members of UPAA.

In the past only prints relating to
the university could be entered. Fur-
ther information will be upcoming as to
entries.

72 SYMPOSIUM
information was plentiful

Those attending the 11th Annual Techni-
cal Symposium at the Rochester Institute
of Technology found ample information
available at the three-day meeting.

Tours to Kodak's Marketing and Educa-
tional Center and the Eastman House were
among the high points of the meeting in
addition to outstanding programs. Much
emphasis, however, was placed on the ex-
change of ideas between members of the
organization, much of which is hoped
will be related in later editions of
the Newsletter.

It was suggested that every member of
UPAA should submit at least one article
for the Newsletter - giving ideas they
have put into practice that might be
helpful to other members,

enney’s lattlings

PRINTCD IN THE UNITED STATES

I hope that every member of this organi-
zation, and other contributors, will send
in articles for Positive & Negative. Send
along news notes on yourself also., Don't
be afriad to toot your own horn. An old
Chinese proverb say, "He who tooteth not
his own horn, shall not have his own horn
tooted.” So, don't be bashful. Also
send along hints on how to get things done.
Remember, this is your newsletter, so do
your part.

Sorry no pictures from the Symposium
were sent in. We know some were shot, but
apparently no one could be found to print
them up.

Lil Junes, formerly of Ohio State Univ-
ersity, has been hired as a photographer
for Encyelopedia Britannica, Educational
Corp. with the home office in Chicago.

As a field photographer, Lil will be
traveling quite a lot. At last word she
was in the Dakotas and Minnesota photo-
graphing Indian projects and finding it
"rather interesting."”

A note of thanks to the
following who submitted articles
in the 1971 newsletters:

John Foster Al Dannager
Jim Smith Jim Voris
Charles Eshbach Bob Izzo
Milt Rogerson Lil Junas
Lew Arnold John Smith
J. J. Jacobson A Olson

Bervin Johnson Norbert Bybee

Milt Rogerson sent zlong a
book review on Visual Impact in
Print, a book which he and others
have found to be helpful in
working with publications..

As space does not permit the
use of the entire review in this
edition of the Newsletter, it
will be run at a later date. The
review appeared in the ASMP pub-
lication, "Infinity."

Rogerson mentioned that some
of his friends were interested
in knowing the publishers' names,
80 for those persons, here is
thoV;ssential infgrmation:

sual Impact in Print, by
Gerald D. Hurley and Angus
McDougall; American Publishers
Press, 812 West Van Buren Street,
Chicago, Illinois 60607. 1971,
208 pages, $17.50, by direct mail.

No names will be forthcoming,
but rumors have it that several
male members of this organization
attending the Symposium found
their way to a certain place of
entertainment, and then came back
to the motel, awoke early in the
morning (or were still awake) and
saw one of the entertainers
leavimg the motel. ALL CLAIMED
shock and surprise at this, What
really set things off was when
the entertainer was seen leaving

the motel early the following

morning too. Of course, it could
have been that she was a model
during her time off.



